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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

OPERATIONS AND ADMINISTRATION COMMITTEE
2817 CANAL STREET
RTA BOARD ROOM, SECOND FLOOR
NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

THURSDAY, MARCH 14, 2019 AT 10:00 A.M.
COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT: Chairman Fred Neal, Jr, Commissioner Walter Tillery and
 COMMISSIONER ABSENT: Commissioner Sharon Wegner

OTHER COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Commissioner Laura Bryan, Commissioner Mark Raymond 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES


Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Neal seconded to approve the minutes of February14, 2019.  Verbal Motion 19-017 was approved unanimously. COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Chairman Neal stated that there were a couple of topics that have been on the agenda for the past few months that were going to be discussed today, the Canal Street Service Improvements and New Orleans East on Demand Pilot Program.
Chairman Neal stated that both of these projects were still in the development phase, public outreach for public engagement, and there has been no formal recommendation to the board on either of these projects. 
Chairman Neal stated that the Board wanted to be open and transparent about the processes and welcomed all comments and input and staff was going to set up a webpage, which would be up and running by the end of the day, with information in the portal for public comments on the Canal Street Service Improvements. 
Commissioner Neal stated that some of the other projects that would probably be discussed today were capital projects, the ferry, brief update on the Comprehensive Operational analysis project, and an update from RPC. 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT

No Report 
EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT 
Justin Augustine introduced Darryll Simpson who is going to lead the organization for Transdev going forward. 

Darryll Simpson reported the RTA has an excellent system and everyone talks about coming to New Orleans and visiting the city and riding the system.

Darryll Simpson reported that the system could do better, and as an individual he tries to do things better every year. 
Darryll Simpson reported that he has ridden the different modes of transportation and was trying to ride every route in the system so he can experience what the riders experience.
Justin Augustine reported that he and Sundiata Haley were working on Metal Shark together and he would continue that task until all issues were resolved.

Justin Augustine reported that Darryll Simpson needed to get to know the community and get familiar with all of the RTA projects and the things that are driving the organization and learn where the organization would like to be in the future and Darryll Simpson was smart and a very quick learner and is very good at what he does and very strong regarding operations and he was going to be absolutely wonderful for the organization.

Justin Augustine reported that he will still be in the City of New Orleans if anybody needs his assistance.


Commissioner Raymond stated that the Board will ratify Darryll Simpson’s appointment at the next Board Meeting. 


In response to Commissioner Tillery, Darryll Simpson stated that he would do everything to maintain safe and reliable transportation.

Commissioner Bryan stated that this transition comes at a very interesting time for the RTA; RTA wants to make sure that all the operations will be maintained at the current status and that things continue to improve.
Justin Augustine reported that he and Darryll Simpson would meet with the unions and every employee in every department. 

Justin Augustine reported that this transition was a standard process for Transdev.
Justin Augustine reported that Jason from the RPC would give an update on a critical initiative associated with the SMP, the Comprehensive Operational Analysis. Justin Augustine reported that the RTA needed to make sure that funding would be available at the federal level. 
Justin Augustine reported that this transition processes should be seamless and Darryll Simpson would set his own standards and he would listen to the community because nothing in the organization has been done without public input, including the current pilot programs which have just been proposed for discussion.
Justin Augustine reported that staff was doing a lot of analysis, and staff still needed to complete the traffic study and initiate steps to ensure that all the viable information needed to render a recommendation to the Board and the public was completed. 
Darryll Simpson reported that in the next four months he did not foresee any radical changes; this was a time for him to learn the system.

Darryll Simpson reported that he would be a rider of the system because wherever he has worked, you have to ride the system; you just can’t manage the system and he will bring a set of new eyes to the system.
Darryll Simpson reported that we get very comfortable in what we do day to day and he wants to take the best that New Orleans is doing and share it with other places.  He stated that when he started the streetcar project at another transit agency, the project was modeled after New Orleans.
Chairman Neal thanked Justin Augustine for his service. 
Chairman Neal stated that the COA would be on future Operations and Administration agendas; the opportunity for us to look at our entire network doesn’t happen that often. 
Jason Sappington reported that the public engagement would be large scale public meetings engaging with the community and with major stake holders.  He stated that a large public event would happen next month and staff would be going to into the community to get input and staff was going to engage with different neighborhood groups and part of this process was gaining data about the system and seeing what the analysis looks like and that process was being done now.

Jason Sappington reported that the name of the project has changed again; the new name is New Links and the webpage is Newlinksnola.com. and is also a Facebook page.

Jason Sappington reported that the surveyors were on the buses collecting information about the system such as: riding experiences, who you are, where you’re coming from and were going to end up and they are basically just trying to get a picture of transit use in the region.
Jason Sappington reported that this data is critical to figuring out what the transit system looks like; the riding public should not ask to be to surveyed; these are supposed to be random surveys which would only take a few minutes. 

Jason Sappington reported that the surveys would run through March and Transdev assisted in making sure that people were aware of this process. The RPC has been assisted by staff on this very complex project, one of the most complex projects the RPC has undertaken in transit and it would be impossible without the help from staff. 
Jason Sappington reported that another big data collection effort was going on, on and off board counts, and on the RTA system this was a little bit easier because there’s a system in place that counts the number of people getting on and off at each stop on 99% of the routes; the exception is the St. Charles Streetcar Line and he appreciates Transdev and the RTA for manually counting on the St. Charles Streetcar Line because the CAD/AVL system was not installed on the streetcars and this would be conducted as soon as possible. 
Jason Sappington reported that this was a regional study and all these efforts in Orleans Parish will also be happening in Jefferson Parish. 
Jason Sappington reported that the public needs to keep an eye out for surveyors and for upcoming public meetings and the first public meeting is scheduled for April 9, 2019 at the United Medical Center on Tulane Avenue. 
Jason Sappington reported that he appreciates the RTA’s partnership in this project, both financially and with its staff. 
Chairman Neal reported that a large crowd attended the Riders Advisory Committee Meeting with concerns about the proposed Canal Street Service Improvements.
Adelee Le Grand reported on the Regional Ride Program which began September 20, 2018 and allowed riders to ride the RTA Transit system and the Jet Transit System utilizing one pass, which is a $6 pass and that pass is good for 24 hours from the time of the first use. This project has been well received by both the Jefferson Parish customers and the RTA customers 
Adelee Le Grand reported on the following:

· 32% of JeT riders use both RTA and JeT
· 81% of riders are minorities
· 51% of riders are low income 
Adelee Le Grand reported that there has been a steady number of passes sold to the public; passes were bought and used several times a day; on average there were 11,000 uses of passes a month. 
Adelee Le Grand reported that staff wanted to make this pilot program permanent and staff needed to make sure there were no negative impacts on low income and minority communities. 
Adelee Le Grand reported 78% of the passes were being purchased on RTA vehicles which slows down boarding but for the pilot program it’s a good thing because we’re not discriminating or creating a burden on any groups.

Adelee Le Grand reported that 22% were purchasing the passes on the apps and less than .1 percent were buying from the ticket vending machines. 
Adelee Le Grand reported that that the industry was moving away from ticket vending machines because people can purchase passes from other locations and a study was done and most machines cost roughly around $50,000. This would support going in the direction of the mobile app and going to retail outlets to sell passes. 

Adelee Le Grand reported that the highest used routes on the RTA side were the Canal Streetcar Line which has the highest ridership for the ride regional ride passes and then the Tulane, Jackson and Esplanade; on the Jet side the highest usage was on the Veterans and Airport Express. 

Adelee Le Grand reported that staff has been coordinating with the FTA Department of Civil Rights and the Title VI Analysis has to be completed by the end of March and staff would ask for board approval at the March Board Meeting.


Adelee Le Grand reported that the public meeting would be held at the Bulldog and there would also be surveys given to riders to get their input; this was the first thing implemented from the SMP.
Chairman Neal thanked Adelee Le Grand for the presentation and also thanked Sharon Leader 

Mark Raymond stated that he wanted staff to get the necessary financial information needed for this project so it could be discussed at the Finance Committee Meeting.
Chairman Neal stated that when this pilot came out, the RTA talked about high capacity transit, and the Canal Street Streetcars were in an area that needed improved service. This pilot would address providing better transit for our transit riders in New Orleans, largely local riders who use it to get to work, to school, to jobs, etc. everyday.
Chairman Neal stated that there was no final recommendation on this and all the RTA had was a draft study to collect data. 
Chairman Neal stated that the Board may ask for an official recommendation at the May Board Meeting or later than that and this study was not a done deal.

Chairman Neal stated that anyone who wishes to speak can fill out a comment card and pass it to Deslie Isidore. 

Justin Augustine reported that the RTA would have this project on the website today and the public would have the necessary information needed on a real time basis.

Justin Augustine reported that the RTA would get public input and follow the necessary steps to ensure that everything is done in accordance to the Federal Government Rules and Regulations.

Justin Augustine reported that a Public Ordinance gives the streetcars the right-of- way and the streetcar speed and progression were impacted every time a car stops on the tracks. 

Justin Augustine reported on the following next steps:

· Continue public outreach campaign
· Traffic analysis on Canal Street
· Title VI Equity Analysis 
· Coordinate operation changes: starting between May and September
· Pilot: 6 months 
· Consider similar analyses for Broad Street and other proposed high-capacity corridors
The following speakers expressed their concerns regarding the proposed Canal Streetcar Project:

· Mary Logsdon

· Billy Hatchet

· Kimball Schafly
· Marie Olagues

· Mary Howell
· Beverly Walker

· Mary Mysing-Gubala

· Joshua Roth

· Karen Oclar

· Alex Posorske 

These concerns included:

· Lack of Community input

· Preferring express buses

· Not Blocking intersections

· Longer walks to the stops

· Impacting attendances at Warren Easton

· Lack of access for emergency vehicles

· More detailed analysis

· Adding transit tokens

· Impact on business

· Adding additional conductors on each streetcar

· Adding streetcars

· Impact on the elderly and disabled  

Chairman Neal stated that the RTA would consider all of the comments and the RTA needs to do community outreach to the whole City and other stakeholders in other neighborhoods and he said that the Canal Street Streetcar is not just for Mid-City but for the entire community.
Chairman Neal stated that this was the beginning of the community outreach and no decision would be made on this in the short term and the webpage would be up and running today.
Brendan Matthews stated that February was a very busy month with Mardi Gras and all the things that happened in the month such as the Rock and Roll Marathon, parades in the French Quarter and on Rampart Street which were new, and all these things affected operations, namely on time performance. 
OPERATIONS REPORT 
Fixed Route – February
· There were 1.05 accidents per 100,000 miles on Fixed Route.
· On Time Performance was 69.3% for the month of February 
· Miles between Road Calls were 8,372
· Boardings Per Hour were 21. 9 
Streetcars - February
· There were 5.2 accidents per 100,000 miles
· On-Time Performance was 62.1% 
· Miles Between Road Calls were 32,207
· Boardings Per Hour were 32.9
Ferry – February  
· Ridership for the ferry was 79,001
· Scheduled trips: 3,384; Completed: 2,840 trips 
· 434 Trips Cancelled No Fault
· 544 Missed Trips

· 96.3% Reliability 

Paratransit – February
· There were 0.9 accidents per 100,000 miles

· On Time Performance – 85.8%

· Miles between Road Calls were 111,706
· Boarding Per Hour were 2.0
· Call Center Missed Calls 9.3%

· Call Center Average Time on Hold 4:51 

Chairman Neal stated that he wanted to discuss why the RTA stopped running both streetcar lines during Mardi Gras and possibly running more service during Mardi Gras. 

CAPITAL PROJECTS UPDATE
1. Canal Street Ferry Terminal + Riverfront Streetcar Upriver Connector Bus Stop

· The Selection Review Committee evaluated all 5 proposals on February 27, 2019 and shortlisted top 3 highest scored proposers that have been invited to the Oral Presentation which was scheduled for March 21, 2019
· The selected contractors are Woodward, Archer Wester and Boh Bros,

2. 
Algiers Ferry Terminal Rehabilitation – Section 106 Review (environmental)

· The plan is to assign the engineering Scope of Work to one of our new SBE On-Call A&E Firms once the contracts are awarded.

3. Riverfront Streetcar Line Special Trackwork Replacement and OCS Poles painting 
· On January 29, 2009 the RTA Board awarded a contract to Voestalpine Nortrak for delivery of Special Trackwork
4. St. Charles Streetcar Line Special Trackwork Replacement

· The contract has been fully executed and the NTP was issued on February
5. St. Charles Streetcar Line Downtown Loop Track Pavement Replacement 

· The revised construction documents were delivered to DPW on February 23, 2019.  We are currently awaiting an official acceptance by DPW and working with the Procurement Department on preparation of solicitation documents.
· The project will be advertised in Mid-march and start construction in late April.

6. St. Charles Streetcar Line ADA Modifications 

· The NTP was issued on January 11, 2019.
7. Napoleon Facility Renovation

· FTA requested additional information prior to responding to SHPO’s comments 
· Currently working with FTA and the engineering team to provide this information. 
8. Algiers Park & Ride Rehabilitation – Phase I

· The contractor was scheduled to start the demolition work and boring for new electrical lines on March 11, 2019.
9. St. Charles Streetcar Line OCS Poles Repair

· The contract stated that they were experiencing longer lead time than originally estimated and staff was awaiting the revised scheduled from the poles manufacturer.
10. A. Philip Randolph and ENO Facilities – Exterior Envelope Repairs

Randolph:

· The NTP and the fully executed contract were sent out to the contractor on February 1, 2019.  A construction kick-off meeting took place on February 6, 2019.
· The contractor was working on the procurement items and starting the first sealing installations on March 11, 2019.

MARKETING REPORT:

· The Average Missed calls during the month of February was 6.2%.

· The Average Time on Hold during the month of January for Ride Line was 00:18. 

· The Average Time to Close Cases during the month of January was 2.98 days. 

GoMobile 2.0 Data – December 2018 
· Active users in February 2019: 16,629 (up 2044 from Jan)
· Tickets and passes sold in February 2019 on GoMobile
· 64,231
· Total revenue: $175,523.60
· Top 3 Ticket/Pass Types Sold on GoMobile in January 2019
· Single Ride Fare
· 1-Day Jazzy Pass
· Single Ride Fare with Transfer
· 733 Regional Ride fares sold on GoMobile in February 2019 
· January Monthly Sales – 
· Sales Volume – 64,231
· Sales Revenue - $175,523.60

PUBLIC INFORMATION OFFICE REPORT
MEDIA RELATIONS
141 Total Media Mentions for February 1 – February 28
· Total Local TV Audience: 451,154
· Total Online News Visitor 39M/60M*
· Total Publicity Value = $245830/$1,9M*
*Include Canal Street Coverage 
TOP EARNED MEDIA HIGHLIGHT 

18
Mardi Gras Detours and Changes
8
Transdev’s New GM, in Service to the RTA 
7
St. Charles House Fire Detours
7
Water Main Break Detour
Community Engagement/Interagency Relations

· 12 Public and Community Outreach Events in February 
· Audience: Riders Parents Students, Hospital Staff, Teachers, Seniors and Re-entry Individuals  
EVENTS FOCUSED ON 
· Regional Ride
· GoMobile 2.0

· Transit Tracker
· Safety Guidelines for Using Public Transit
· Feedback on experiences with bus, streetcar, ferry and paratransit
· Career Pathways in Transportation
MEDIA HIGHLIGHTS 
· NFC Game Traffic
· High Winds Ferry & Streetcar Power Outage
· NYE & Sugar Bowl RTA Schedule 

· Commissioner Roth Retires from Board
COMMUNITY OUTREACH 
· Urban League – Schools Expo
· Bywater & Ochsner Farmers Market 
· Catholic Charities ESL Class
· New Orleans East Complete Streets Rally
· Junior Achievement KIPP Renaissance Charter High School Visit and Toured the RTA Streetcar Barn.
AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS  
None
ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Neal moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to adjourn the Operations and Administration Meeting on March 14, 2019 at 11:40 a.m.  Verbal Motion No. 19-018 was approved unanimously.  

